NO. 2 • JUNE 2009

THE NEWSLETTER OF THE CALEDONIA COUNTRY CLUB

DEE SAUERHAFER, Editor

PEOPLE IN THE NEWS

The CCC family is saddened by the sudden death of Bob Korn. Deepest sympathy is extended to Rose and the entire family.

Expressions of sympathy also go to Bill McKenna's family on Bill's passing in May.

Happy birthday wishes go to Janice Wagner, Beth Wallace, Ernie Baker and Carolyn Wynne. Beth was surprised with a birthday cake after the first night of the ladies' Monday night Best-Ball league.

Barb and Floyd Grimes and Carolyn and Pat Wynne recently had special anniversaries. Congratulations.

Congratulations to Dee and Harry Sauerhafer on the high school graduation of their grandson, Tyler. He graduated with highest honors and heads to college in the fall.

We are happy to report that Shirley Zavaglia is coming along nicely after foot surgery.

Please welcome these new members:

- James & Candice White of Spencerport
- Walter & Monica Mendrick of Rochester

Congratulations to Joe Gugino. Joe had his 3rd hole-in-one – that's right his 3rd – on the 138 yard 5th hole at the Oakleigh course in The Villages on April 29th.

Congratulations to five of our ladies: Yvette Green, Ramona Rathbun, Linda Patten, Sue John and Janice Wagner, who earned the privilege of a playing spot in WRDGA district events. CCC was host to an event on Thursday, June 4th. Played from the gold tees, CCC was well represented in the winners circle. Ramona Rathbun took overall low net. In Flight Two, Jan Wagner tied for 3rd low net, while Linda Patten won low gross for Flight 3 and Sue John took 3rd low gross in the same Flight. Ramona had a great day winning a skin on hole #8 and a new shirt in the 50/50 raffle. Thanks are sent to Al and Matt, who insured that the tournament and day ran smoothly, and to Steve, who did an outstanding job with the luncheon. Your editor sends a thank you to Linda Patten, who supplied information for this story.



Beth Wallace smiles as she is surprised by a birthday cake after league.

FROM YOUR PRO

The Pro-Shop hours for May thru August are:

Weekdays 7:00 till 7:00

Weekends 6:00 till 6:00

If you haven't as yet, sign up for the Hole-in-One Insurance in the Pro Shop.

The Pro Shop is looking great. If you don't see a certain item or size, feel free to ask Al and an item can be special ordered for you. You also can check out the catalogs and let your fingers do the shopping. See Al in the Pro Shop. Don't forget to support your Pro and your Pro Shop.

Please make sure you call the pro-shop or stop in and get your tee times. Also remember that the Tee Time Book is out on the 15^{th} of the month for the next month.

Please make sure you sign in at the Pro Shop before going out to play.

There will be a Titleist demo day on Sunday, June 14th on the driving range from 7:00 to 10:00 am. Stop and try the newest equipment out on the market.

Men's Invitational entry forms are available in the Pro Shop. Stop by and fill it out.

Junior golf clinics start Wednesday, June 24th for 5 weeks. Times are 6:30 to 7:30. Please sign up your kids or Grandkids in the pro-shop.

If you need a Caledonia Bag Tag for your golf bag, please let us know and we will get you one. (No charge)

Just a reminder - when you are finished with your golf cart for the day, please leave your emptied cart at the end of the cart barn so we can keep the front of the Pro Shop and bag room from looking cluttered and being congested. Please consider cleaning out your cart of bottles, cans, butts and paper.

Please, don't forget the 90 degree rule for riding carts. Thank you for complying.

Ernie has mentioned that golfers are not using the sand and seed mix on the par 3's. Can we all make a special effort to help him out? All golf carts have the sand and seed mix bottles on them, help us fill divots. There is a special sand/seed tool for walkers too. See Al for one.

Another reminder: Paper copies of the Scotsman are no longer available. Visit our website at www. caledoniacc.com to read your Scotsman. If you would like a copy of your picture as it appears in the Scotsman, contact Dee Sauerhafer. If you can-

not read your Scotsman on line, see Al.

FRIDAY NIGHT SCOTCH

The first Friday night Scotch of the season was a huge success with over 100 players. Tim and Anne Clements took 1st place with a 25. Scoring 26.5 and coming in 2nd were Allen and Amy Carey. Dan and Karen Ahlstrom won 3rd place with a 27. The next scotch is June 26th. Sign up in the Tee Time book between 4:00 and 6:00 pm.

HANDICAP COMMITTEE – Repeated from last month, in case you missed this important information.

Posting started April 22nd. All scores, 9 and 18 hole, league and casual play, must be posted. All rounds played at CCC must be posted within 24 hours or the Committee will post a penalty score of even par for you.



Kris Clements (left), Jeanine VanValkenburg, Janice Wagner, Beth Wallace and Steve Clements just having a good time at CCC.

Please refer to the Equitable Stroke Control Guide to determine your maximum strokes per hole according to your handicap. It is posted on the board to the left of the posting computer. If you are unsure how to use this guide, see Al or a committee member.

Scorecards not added in tournament play will be handed back to the players to be completed. The Committee is responsible for posting tournament scores and simply does not have the time to add individual scorecards. Your compliance will be appreciated.



Abe Sickles and Sally Stoddart are your 2009 Flag Day tournament winners.

FLAG DAY

The Flag Day tournament is played on the Sunday of Memorial Day weekend. As always, we had a great turnout for this perennial favorite. Your winner in the Men's Division was Abe Sickles, who got all the way to the fringe of hole #2. Leading the Ladies' Division was Sally Stoddart who got to the first green. Congratulations!

Other winners in the Ladies' Division were Sue Guinan and Kris Clements who planted their flag on the 1st Fairway. Sharing 4th by reaching the 18th Green were Yvette Green, Linda Patten and Barb Grimes. In the Men's Division, Charlie Carson took 2nd after planting his flag in the 2nd Fairway. Paul Rathbun and Dick Clark shared 3rd place, also reaching the 2nd Fairway. Congratulations to all our winners!



Dan Ahlstrom (left), Randy Shaffer and Larry Koss share a laugh after playing Flag Day.



Barb Ricotta and Hugh Viggiani after Flag Day.



Ken Embling (left), Donna and Ed Pilcher enjoy the deck after playing in the Flag Day tournament.

LADIES OF CCC

You have probably noticed that we have a lending library in our locker room. It appears that we are low on books at this point. Please share books that you have read and are willing to share. Bring them in and put them in the bookcase. Please feel free to borrow and enjoy a book. But please remember to return them so other members may enjoy the books.

If any ladies have extra sample sizes of toiletries, feel free to put them in the basket in the locker room. *Thanks!*

